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Linn County Commissioners OK small business financial aid 

 
ALBANY — Linn County will again reach out to small businesses affected by Gov. Kate Brown’s recent 

actions to ban indoor dining at restaurants and bars due to the COVID-19 pandemic, commissioners 

Roger Nyquist, Sherrie Sprenger and Will Tucker agreed Tuesday morning. 

The commissioners approved allocating $1 million in state or federal stimulus funds expected to arrive 

here next week.  

Board Chair Nyquist said he believes the funds need to be dispersed as soon as possible since small 

businesses are again facing the challenge of making payroll and paying taxes.  

Last fall the board — working with the Albany and Lebanon chambers of commerce —dispersed almost 

$1.6 million to about 140 small businesses.  

“We are now in that same situation,” Nyquist said. “Our priority should be getting money to them as 

quickly as we can.” 

Nyquist said there is no “need to reinvent the wheel” when it comes to the application process. Business 

owners can apply through the two chambers of commerce and if their application is approved, a check 

could be cut by County Treasurer Michelle Hawkins the same day.  

The Albany Chamber of Commerce phone number is 541-926-1517 and the Lebanon Chamber of 

Commerce phone number is 541-258-7164 

Linn County expects the money will be backfilled by the state, but the Legislature has not released 

funding and the county also expects to receive about $12 million in federal stimulus funding next week. 

 

In other business the commissioners: 

 

— Approved an intergovernmental agreement between Linn, Benton and Lincoln counties and the Lane 

Council of Governments to apply for a grant from the U.S. Economic Development Administration that 

would fund a broadband feasibility study in the four counties. That information could be used to 

eventually improve broadband services to rural areas within each county.  

— Accepted a check for $20,994.12 from Lucille Hughes and Randall Kiesling in full payment of back taxes 

on property at 600 West B. Street, Lebanon.  

— Approved the following revenue transfers: $453,240 within the General Fund as pass-through for the 

Assessor’s, GIS and Surveyor’s offices; $95,000 for the Corner Preservation Fund (Surveyor’s Office); 

$9,195 within the Planning and Building Department and County Attorney’s Office; and $1 million from 

the Grants Fund to be distributed to small businesses affected by the COVID-19 pandemic restrictions 

imposed by Gov. Brown.  

 

Media contact: Alex Paul, Linn County Communications Officer, 541-967-3825 or email 

apaul@co.linn.or.us.  
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